TOWN OF GREENVILLE GREENVILLE MUNICIPAL WATER UTILITY AUGUST MEETING AGENDA Meeting Date: Wed. AUGUST 26th... At 7:30 PM

- I. Reading of minutes from July meeting.
- II. Water Business General.
 A. Heat for Storage Building.
 B. Service Truck.
- III. Adjourment

MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL/WATER UTILITY MEETING, August 26, 1998.

The Greenville Town Council/Water Utility meeting was called to order by Council President Ted Miller at 7:30 p.m. with Council members Ray Gibson and mike Receveur in attendance; Gerald Burkhart was absent.

Also attending was the Clerk Treasurer, Gary Getrost, Utility Supt. and David Moore.

Ray Gibson motioned the minutes of the July 22, 1998 Utility meeting be approved. Council voted 3-0 to approve the minutes.

Gary getrost presented a proposal from Pearce Bottle Gas Co. for heating the utility building. Council voted 2-0 to accept the proposal.

Gary requested the Council increase the amount authorized on July 22 for the purchase of a new truck for the utility. After careful consideration, the Council voted 3-0 to increase the amount not to exceed \$20,000.

Mike Receveur motioned the Utility meeting now being held be incorporated into the regular monthly meetings of the Council now held on the 2d Tuesday of each] month. Should a meeting be necessary in the future the Council could call a special meeting. Council voted 3-0 to cancel Utility meetings schedule for the rest of 1998.

The Council presented the Citizen of the Year award to Janet Riggs, Greenville.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned at $7:40\ pm$.

TTECT.

, Clerk Treasurer